
INYO COUNTY HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

PUBLIC HEAL TH BRIEF 
James Richardson, M.D. 

Public Health Officer, Inyo County 

INVO COUNTY HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES DEPARTMENT 

PUBLIC HEALTH OFFICER ORDER 

REQUIRING MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AND WORKERS TO WEAR FACE COVERINGS 
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Please read this Order carefully. Violation of or failure to comply with this Order is a crime punishable 

by fine, imprisonment, or both. (California Health and Safety Code§ 120295.) 

SUMMARY OF THE ORDER: 

Governor Gavin Newsom recently issued Executive Order N-60-20, which permits the state to begin to 

move into "Stage 2" of reopening. Governor Newsom also recently permitted individual counties, who 

can self-certify that they have met certain public health criteria, to accelerate their progress into Stage 2 

of reopening. The Inyo County Health Officer anticipates that these modifications may permit certain 

businesses within Inyo County to reopen, thereby increasing opportunities for the spread of COVID-19. 

In anticipation of these increased transmission opportunities and in an attempt to protect public health 

while also re-starting the County's economy, the Health Officer has ordered that members of the public 

that need to interact with other people outside their home wear a facial covering that covers the mouth 

and nose. 

One key method of transmission of the COVID-19 virus is respiratory droplets that people expel when 

they breathe, cough, or sneeze. People infected with the virus may not have any symptoms, meaning 

they are asymptomatic, but they can still be contagious. People infected with the virus are contagious 

48 hours before developing symptoms, the time when they are pre-symptomatic. Additionally, many 

people with the COVID-19 virus have mild symptoms and do not recognize that they are infected and 

contagious, and they can unintentionally infect others. 

Therefore, the Inyo County Public Health Officer, along with the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and 

the California Department of Public Health (CDPH), now believe that wearing a face covering, when 

combined with physical distancing of at least 6 feet and frequent hand washing, may reduce the risk of 

transmitting coronavirus when in public and engaged in essential or approved activities by reducing the 

spread of respiratory droplets. And, because it is not always possible to maintain at least 6 feet of 

distance, members of the public and workers should wear face coverings while engaged in essential 

activities and other activities when others are nearby. For clarity, although wearing a face covering is 

one tool for reducing the spread of the virus, doing so is not a substitute for sheltering in place, physical 

distancing of at least 6 feet, and frequent hand washing. 












